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Discussion/Action 
Item #: 8.d 
 
 
Meeting Date: June 21, 2024 
 
To:   Board of Directors 
From:  Berta R. Torres, Director of Human Resources 
Approved by:  General Manager, Felipe Melchor 
 
Subject:  Approval of Management Unit Memorandum of Understanding  
  
 
Recommendation 
That the Board approve the Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) with the Management Unit for the 
period of July 1, 2024 to June 30, 2029.   
 
Background and Discussion 
At the March 2024 Board meeting, the board provided staff direction for negotiating successor labor 
agreements with the following bargaining units: 
 

 
 
We are pleased to report that a tentative agreement was reached with the Management Unit in early 
June and the enclosed Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) was ratified on June 10, 2024, pending 
the Board’s final approval.  The most significant new terms include:   
 

- 5 Year Term (2024 to 2029) 
- A Cost-of-Living Adjustment (COLA) based on the Consumer Price Index (CPI) of the San 

Francisco Area of April of each year, with minimum of 1.5% and a maximum of 4.5%, for all 
classification found to be within the market median in the Total Compensation Study of April 26, 
2024.    

- 1% COLA each year of term for classification found to be above market median. 
- Health insurance premium cost-share split to be 85% (employer) 15% (employee). 
- Increase in short-term and long-term disability weekly and monthly maximum benefits. 
- No changes to paid time off accruals, holidays, deferred compensation or all other benefits.   

 
Enclosed as Attachment A is the new Management Unit MOU, for the period of July 1, 2024, through 
June 30, 2029, for the Board of Director’s review and approval.     
 
Negotiations with the Operating Engineers Local 3, Support Unit and Operations Unit are ongoing.   

Bargaining Units Total Classifications Total FTEs Contract expires
OE3 Support Unit (Professional, Administrative Staff) 12 11 June 30, 2024
OE3 Operations Unit (heavy equip operators, mechanics, technicians) 30 59 June 30, 2024
Management Unit (Department Managers) 7 6 June 30, 2024

49 76



  

 
Financial Impact 
The first year total compensation increase for five (5) positions amounts to $27,000, based on the CPI of 
April 2024 (3.8%), and is included in the FY 2024/25 Final Budget.   
 
Conclusion 
Board approval is requested of the Management Unit Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) for the 
period of July 1, 2024, through June 30, 2029, based on the Board of Directors’ direction to staff.   The 
agreement reflects ReGen’s commitment to provide fair market wages and a comprehensive benefits 
package that support recruitment and retention, foster fairness and equity and ensures financial 
stewardship and sustainability.   
 
/ /  
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